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PRESIDENTõS MESSAGE 

 

Hello Everyone    -   Looks like the weather is going to allow us to have our meeting 

this month.   How nice!   Those sunnier, warmer days have been welcome.   Daffodils 

are in bloom, bringing color to the winter dull.   The excitement builds.  

 

Starting with business we did not get to talk about last month - Herman will pre-

sent information   from a local vendor about ordering shirts:   T shirts, Polo's, sweat-
shirts, and more.  

 

We will discuss updating our Photo Directory and set a month to take the pic-

tures.   Many of you have already provided your updated information, and we will 

continue with that this month.   Please look for the pink and purple composition 

books that will be going around.  

 

We will get an update from Colleen about the Gardening and Such program.   Unfor-

tunately, both Illena and Marcia had to step down.   They did such a great job on 

the program, and had so much done that it was easy for Jim, Colleen and Linda to 

finish the details.   Thank you to both of them for their hard work.   Than you also to 

Jim, Colleen and Linda for their hard work.  

 

I am researching some day trip locations and will provide that to you at the meet-
ing.   If anyone has any suggestions, please feel free to check it out and add it to the 

list.  

 

Please carefully read Karla's Korner.   She has lots of new information for us.   Revi-

sions of the handbook are on line.  

 

REMEMBER   -  DUES are due this month.   If you will not be at the meeting, please 

mail them to Katie Smith.   If you do not pay your dues, you will no longer receive 

the monthly reminder cards.     

 

You all take care and I hope to see you at the meeting,  March 10.  

 

 

Tina Dunlap  
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MCMGA Meeting Minutes  

7:00 PM, Thursday   

 February 11, 2016 

The monthly meeting for 3 February 2016 was cancelled due to inclement weather therefore there are no 

minutes to report.  
 
   

 

 

Submitted by Aprile K. Cacal, Secretary, MCMGA 
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The purpose of the Association shall be to support and engage in the 

projects and activities which will foster horticulture related 

activities or any projects and activities which it may deem to be advis-

able to engage in and which will enhance the quality of life of 

the residents of Montgomery County, Tennessee, and all such projects 

and activities shall be in cooperation with the Extension 

Service, University of Tennessee. 

1030 Cumberland Heights Rd 

Ste-A  

Clarksville, TN 37040  

Montgomery County  

Master Gardeners  

Association  

Phone: 931 -648 -5725 ext 31  

Fax: 931 -648 -5734  

kkean@utk.edu  

www.montgomerycounty 

mastergardenersassociation

.com  
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  Karlaõs Korner          March 2016  

 

I have decided to start out this news article with a reminder of the Tennessee Extension Master Gardener 

Mission, òA Tennessee Extension Master Gardenerõs mission is to promote environmental stewardship and to 
educate the general public about horticulture using research -based information available through UT Exten-

sion.ó   

 

As a program of University of Tennessee, you, as volunteers are a vital component to our Extension pro-
grams.  If you are not here to help someone else, to put others needs before your own, then this is not the 

program for you.  As Certified TN Master Gardeners, our overall goal should be a group effort to promote 

public education.  Sometimes you have to sit back and ask yourself, òAre we presenting something new, rele-

vant and challenging to our membership and community?ó  And, if not, why not?  What is holding you back? 

 

We have a new suggestion box available to post your ideas and suggestions anonymously; however, do not 

hesitate to speak to me or another board member of your concerns with the group.  I want the best for this 

program.  Not because it is just my job.  I hope you all know that I truly care about what I do.  If I didnõt I 
probably would not still be here todayé18 years later. 

 

We have a new leader at the state level and she also wants what is best for each county association; how-

ever, the only way òweó can know what is going on statewide is to participate and stay up to date.  Right now 

there is a leadership team working with advocates from counties to lead us in a positive direction in the fu-

ture.  The plan is to increase communication by offering regional meetings which may consist of partnering 

with other county groups to offer regional tours and/or educational opportunities.  One thing I think that we 

can all agree on is that our programs, our activities need to be fun as well as educational.  Our projects also 
need to show community impact and have long term educational goals.  

 

I will leave you to think about all of this and where you want your association to go.  I am only but an advi-

sor, the keeper -of-the -hours; but it is you, as the volunteer who makes this program a success.  

 

Being able to see the positive impact you make is one of the reasons people choose to volunteer.  

Volunteering can, at times, be highly challenging and a real test of character. When things donõt work out as 
we expected, we might struggle to see, or even begin to question, how much of a difference weõre actually mak-
ing. Donõt. Volunteering is a global movement greater than the sum of its parts ð and the decision to contribute 

to that movement is in itself demonstration of your positive impact on the world.  vinspired.com  

 

Upcoming Events and Activities:  

Montgomery County 4 -H Chili Fundraiser:  

March 16, 2016; 11am ð 1pm; Historic County Courthouse -3rd  floor  

$5 for Wendyõs Chili, drink and dessert.  All proceeds go to support local 4-H projects!  

Volunteers are needed to set up, serve and clean up.  

Desserts are also needed.  

Please contact Rusty, Trevor or Julie at 931 -648 -5725 to volunteer!                       (cont page 7)  
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Tennessee State University, The University of Tennessee, USDA,  

and County Governments Cooperating. The Agricultural Extension Service  

offers its programs to all persons regardless to race, color, national origin,  

sex, age, or disability and is an Equal Opportunity Employer.  

President  Tina Dunlap                931 -358 -9860      tdd7001@gmail.com  

Past President  Colleen Teet              931 -326 -5899      colleen37142@yahoo.com       

VP Program  Jim Conatser              931 -561 -0929      Jim_Conatser@yahoo.com   

VP Project  Herman Albright          931 -237 -2566      albrighthd@att.net  

Secretary  Aprile Cacal                 931 -338 -2772       akcacal@bellsouth.net  

Treasurer  Katie Smith                  931 -647 -5893      kfs37042@hotmail.com  

Refreshments  Volunteers    

Historian  (position open)    

Newsletter  Judie Treangen  931ð320 -6897       judie.treangen@yahoo.com  

Website  Phil Greenawalt  931 -320 -6910        philnjudie@gmail.com  

Date            Event          Time     Location           Program/Contact  

3/10         Gen Mtg                   6:30pm      Ag Ctr             Bluebirds/Dwayne Rice  

4/06         Exec Mtg                  4:30pm      Conf  Rm  

4/14         Gen Mtg                    6:30pm     Ag Ctr              TBA  

   

Dates to Remember  

2016 ï MASTER GARDENER/MONT. CO., TREAS. REPORT  

2016 Montgomery County Master Gardener Association  

      Treasurer Report  

 

Balance : February 1,  2016                             7,546.11  

 

Add:        

Dues                                                                   40.00   

MCMGA OFFICERS AND APPOINTED POSITIONS 2016  

 Less:  

  

Balance:   Feb. 29, 2016                          7,586.11  
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MCMGA Community Projects offer visibility and advertisement for the Master Gardeners program while providing area beautification. 

Choose from these MCMGA approved projects to earn ACE volunteer hours and community appreciation. 

 

Smith-Trahern Mansion, a beautiful, historic site overlooking the Cumberland River in downtown Clarksville used for weddings, 

meetings and guided tours, features period appropriate garden beds. Co-Chairs are Katie Smith, 931-647-5893 

kfs37042@hotmail.com; and Aprile Cacale, 931-338-2772 akcacal@bellsouth.net;  

The L & N Railroad Station , a historic Clarksville site located at 10th and Commerce, is a focal landmark used for weddings, pic-

nics and numerous cultural and community events. Co-Chairs are Diann Nance, 931-648-8701 nance.d@cdelightband.net and Eddie 

Materia, 803-968-1970 materia@charter.net;  

Madison Street Adopt-a-Plot is located at the intersection of Madison St. and Dogwood Lane.  MCMGA has long provided road-

side beauty to this Street Department program. Co-Chairs are Barbara Plechaty, 931-358-9340 dogwood931@charter.net and David 

Baker, 931-645-3020 cqp425@gmail.com; 

The Master Gardener Hotline is a key source to understanding and sharing of gardening information, providing a wealth of 

knowledge to everyday gardening questions from the community. Contact is Karla Kean, 931-648-5725 kkean@utk.edu; Co-chairs 

are Diana Ruby, 931-827-4455 dlynnr@hotmail.com; and Julie Stephenson, 931-494-9202 jsteph41@hotmail.com; 

Clarksville Police Department Headquarters, located on Commerce Street in downtown Clarksville, is a well-manicured highly 

visible, public site supporting our local city government. Co-Chairs are Phil Greenawalt and Judie Treangen,   931-320-6910 & 

931-320-6897 philnjudie@gmail.com  

The Montgomery County Agricultural Extension Services Entrance Gardens and Hosta Beds have been landscaped to show-

case natureôs seasonal beauty for visiting speakers and organizations. Co-Chairs are Jim Conatser, 931-561-0929 

jim_conatser@yahoo.com and Kit Vaughn, 931-647-9803 vaughnh@charter.net; 

The Montgomery County Public Library is utilized by most community residents with donated indoor plants providing a lush, 

welcoming atmosphere for this quiet haven. Co-Chairs are Janice Ledbetter, 931-552-4590 jledbetter123@yahoo.com and Miyo 

Kachi, 931-503-0625 mkachi@gmail.com;   
The APSU Plant the Campus Red event invites Master Gardeners each spring to lead campus volunteers in garden design and 

placement under the direction of university landscapers. Co-chairs are Margaret Pace, 931-647-4328 pacem@apsu.edu; and Terry 

Simo, 931-436-1977 tsimo1948@gmail.com;  

Habitat for Humanity , a non-profit Christian housing ministry, strives to eliminate poverty housing; Master Gardeners volunteer 

landscaping expertise to designated building projects. Co-Chairs are Debby Johnson, 931-368-0239, debtj@hotmail.com; and  

Susan Binkley, 615-347-5056, susanb@511group.com;  

The Garden of Hope Community Garden project, located near Coy Lacy Park in the Beachaven area, oversees and coordinates 

gardening plots provided to our community members. Co-Chairs are Tina Dunlap, 931-358-9860 tdd7000@gmail.com; and Jet 

Alexander, 931-561-6963 jet2jet1010@yahoo.com. 

The MCMGA Garden News, submitted on-line monthly, keeps membership updated and informed of current MCMGA activities; 

contributions are welcome. Co-Chair is Judie Treangen, 931-320-6897, judie.treangen@yahoo.com;   

 

The MCMGA Website provides a professional, pictorial on-line record of MCMGA information linking to numerous local, state 

and national master gardener related postings. Co- Chair is Phil Greenawalt, 931-320-6910, philnjudie@gmail.com;  

 

MASTER GARDENER PROJECTS  

mailto:kfs37042@hotmail.com
mailto:akcacal@bellsouth.net
mailto:nance.d@cdelightband.net
mailto:materia@charter.net
file:///C:/Users/Margret/Documents/dogwood931@charter.net%20
https://owa.apsu.edu/owa/redir.aspx?C=f42c0a7c032d4dde94d2ee0fdee5fbd4&URL=mailto%3acqp425%40gmail.com
mailto:kkean@utk.edu
mailto:dlynnr@hotmail.com
mailto:jsteph41@hotmail.com
mailto:plgreenawalt@charter.net
https://owa.apsu.edu/owa/redir.aspx?C=f42c0a7c032d4dde94d2ee0fdee5fbd4&URL=mailto%3ajim_conatser%40yahoo.com
https://owa.apsu.edu/owa/redir.aspx?C=f42c0a7c032d4dde94d2ee0fdee5fbd4&URL=mailto%3avaughnh%40charter.net
https://owa.apsu.edu/owa/redir.aspx?C=f42c0a7c032d4dde94d2ee0fdee5fbd4&URL=mailto%3ajledbetter123%40yahoo.com
https://owa.apsu.edu/owa/redir.aspx?C=f42c0a7c032d4dde94d2ee0fdee5fbd4&URL=mailto%3amkachi%40gmail.com
mailto:pacem@apsu.edu
mailto:tsimo1948@gmail.com
mailto:debtj@hotmail.com
mailto:susanb@511group.com
https://owa.apsu.edu/owa/redir.aspx?C=f42c0a7c032d4dde94d2ee0fdee5fbd4&URL=mailto%3atdd7000%40gmail.com
mailto:jet2jet1010@yahoo.com
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Master Gardener Gardens and Such Workshop  will be held at the Montgomery County Extension of-

fice on Saturday April 23rd from 9 am ð 3 pm.  Educational sessions and vendors will be on hand to 

help you learn more about gardening!  The cost is $10/person.  For more information contact the 
Montgomery County Extension office at 931 -648 -5725 or email Extension Agent Karla Kean at 

kkean@utk.edu  

 

Montgomery County Extension Master Gardener Spring Plant Sale  will be held at the Clarksville -

Montgomery Public Library parking lot on Saturday, April 30th from 8am ð sold out.  The early bird 

gets the worm!  

 

Tennessee New Farmer Academy for Farmers, Ranchers & Returning Veterans  

http://www.tnstate.edu/extension/NFA.aspx Fee: $150 per person (includes textbook, materials, and 

lunches). For more information, please contact: Finis Stribling, III, Area Extension Specialist; (931) 

375 -5301; fstribling@tnstate.edu  

 

Farmer Veteran Workshop :  Saturday, April 2nd, 2016, 9am ð 3pm at the Montgomery County Exten-

sion office.  The objective of this workshop is to inform all veterans and active duty military of the dif-
ferent types of programs available for farming as a post military career.  For more information contact 

Charley Jordan at circlejranch09@gmail.com or contact Karla Kean at the Extension office 931 -648 -

5725 or kkean@utk.edu .  

 

Williamson County Master Gardener Association òGarden Fairó 

June 4 th , 2016; 9:00 am ð 3:00pm  

Location:  Ag Expo Park, 4215 Long Lane, Franklin TN  

Price: Free  

http://wcmga.net  

 

Wilson County Master Gardeners òLabors of Love Garden Partyó 

Saturday May 7 2016; 9:00 AM ð 12:00 PM  

1075 Charlie Daniels Parkway  

Mount Juliet, Tennessee  37122  

For more information, please contact Jan Littrell @ jlittrell@cityofmtjuliet.org  or call  (615) 758 -6522  

http://wilsoncountymg.org  

 

Montgomery County Master Gardener Course -Fall of 2016  

All classes will be held at the Montgomery County Extension office on Tuesday evenings from 6:00 
pm ð 9:00 pm beginning August 23rd and ending November 15th.The fee for the class is 
$125.00 or $150.00 for couples.  Please feel free to contact Karla Kean at kkean@utk.edu 931 -
648 -5725   

http://wcmga.net
mailto:jlittrell@cityofmtjuliet.org
http://wilsoncountymg.org
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MCMGA Board Meeting Minutes 

4:30pm-5:30pm, Wednesday 

2 March 2016 

 

Attendees: Herman Albright, Jim Conatser, Katie Smith, 

Colleen Teet, Tina Dunlap and Aprile Cacal 

 

Meeting called to order by Tina Dunlap. 

 

Agenda- 

Herman Albright has been checking on ordering Master Gardener t-shirts and the prices for the shirts.  Herman will present 

the catalog and ordering information at the March meeting. 

 

Tina Dunlap will pass around sheets during the March meeting to get updated member addresses.  A new photo directory is 

going to be worked on with pictures to be taken of the new members. Current members can keep the photos from the previous 

directory or take new pictures if they so desire. 

 

The association is still looking for ideas for one day trips.   Have any good ideas? Tina has been gathering information on pos-

sible trips to the Iris Festival in Greenville, Tennessee, the Gardens of Sunshine Hollow in Athens, Tennessee, and possibly 

the Willow Oak Farms in Brownsville, Tennessee. 

 

Aprile Cacal brought up the use of the microphone during the monthly meetings by the speakers.  Aprile suggested that all 

speakers use the microphone so that everyone can hear what is being said during the programs. 

 

In honor of Arbor Day, trees will be given away at the Smith Trahern on Friday, 4 March 2016.  The trees will be oaks and 

other varieties to be given away by Karla Kean. 

 

Karla said that the University of Tennessee and the extension agents have been working on a provisional membership option 

to the Master Gardener program.  This would allow spouses to come to meetings, pay reduced dues without having to be a 

master gardener.  This program is still in the working stage and Karla will have more information when it becomes available. 

 

A 4H  Chili fundraiser will be held on Wednesday, March 16, 2016, at the County Court House, third floor.  Chili will be $5 for 

all you can eat with Wendy's donating the chili.  Volunteers will be needed to help with the fund raiser. 

 

Garden Tour will need a volunteer to be the leader.  Colleen Teet will help set up the leader training for this event in hopes 

that the leaders of this year will train future leaders of the garden tour. Tina asked Colleen to write a step by step set of instruc-

tions for the leaders. 

 

The speaker for the March meeting will be Dwayne Rice. He will give a presentation on bluebirds. 

 

Aprile 
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Spotlight On The Garden  
Nashville Lawn and Garden Show  
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